COUNTY OF MERCER DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION & INFRASTRUCTURE AARON T. WATSON OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY ADMINISTRATOR



McDADE ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 640 SOUTH BROAD STREET P.O. BOX 8068 TRENTON, NEW JERSEY 08650-0068 TELEPHONE: (609) 989-6629 Fax: (609) 989-8295 awatson@mercercounty.org

BRIAN M. HUGHES

County Executive

LILLIAN L. NAZZARO ESQ.
County Administrator

AARON T. WATSON

Deputy Administrator Executive Director Park Commission

April 27, 2021

Sent regular mail and via email
The Honorable Chris Smith
U.S. Congressman, NJ District 4
2373 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C 20515
jeff.sagnip@mail.house.gov

Dear Congressman Smith:

Mercer County is seeking \$800,000 FY23 and \$1M for FY25for the installation of improved safety items including reflective pavement markings (including both striping and raised reflective markers), reflective object markers, reflective roadway delineators, guide rail, and other treatments that improve the overall safety and visibility of various roadways in the county.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely

Aaron T. Watson

Deputy Administrator

ATW/mgd

c: Brian M. Hughes, Mercer County Executive
George A. Fallat, P.E., Mercer County Engineer
Basit A. Muzaffar, P.E., Mercer County Assistant Engineer
Leslie R. Floyd, AICP/PP, Mercer County Planning Director
Matthew Lawson, AICP/PP, GISP, Mercer County Principal Planner